
Sherman Avenue United Methodist Church   February 2018 

  

From the Pastor's Desk 
 

I am the Lord your God...You shall have no other gods before Me." - Exodus 20:2-3 

 

Have you noticed a certain irony in America? 

 

It seems that, while America is becoming more and more secular, it is also becoming more spiritual. On one 

hand, we have studies and experts telling us that less people are attending church. However, on the other hand, 

more people are looking to connect with something bigger than themselves.  

 

While America seems less interested in organized religion, it is also becoming a land of many gods. As people 

recognize that there must be some higher power in life, they still rebel against the idea of any authority over 

their own personal lives. People want spirituality their own way, with no strings attached. But the spiritual 

pursuits of all these man-made gods is a dead end. So, what is the answer? 

 

There is only one true way to God, and that is through Jesus Christ. He said that Himself in the most 

controversial statement He made: “I am the way, and the truth, and the life; no one comes to the Father but 

through Me.” 

 

Let us not fall into the indecisive patterns of the majority. Let us look to Jesus Christ and find the answer to 

what you’ve been missing: the way to God.  

 

 

Rummage Sale  
& Bake Sale 

 

February 16 - 17, 2018  
8:00 am - 4:00 pm 

 
Donations and baked goods are needed! 

 
Sign-up sheets for volunteers are in the 

church narthex. 
 

Thank you! 
 



Stand Up by Veronica Berry 
“Use Me God.  Show me how to take who I am, who I want to be, and what I can do, and 

use it for a purpose greater than myself.” Martin Luther King Jr.” 

 

On January 14
th
, Sherman Avenue UMC hosted a celebration of the life and 

work of Martin Luther King. We celebrated together as communities with 

Sherman Avenue, SS Morris AME, St Paul AME, Christ the Solid Rock Baptist, 

and others. The celebration was energetic, inspiring, and uplifting as we were 

blessed with hymns and words of praise.  It was such joy to be part of a service 

that reiterated Martin Luther King’s message of unity, love, and peace and see 

the pews filled with all the beautiful and unique faces of our community.  Rev. 

Everett Mitchel delivered a passionate sermon that challenged us as Christians to 

not only do acts of service but to stand up for what is right and also do acts of 

justice.  His words were so powerful, I couldn’t contain myself.  There were 

several times I had to jump out of my seat and praise God because what I was 

hearing touched a truth inside me that had become stagnate. 

 

I went home thinking and praying, what can I do to inspire others and stand up for what is right.  God gives me the 

inspiration to write beyond my limited concepts.  My belief in him challenges my pre-conceived ideas of what I should do 

and guides me to what is the right thing to do.  For the last few months, I have been writing about taking time to connect 

with our faith and finding our strength within.  I’ve written about loving ourselves and one another and carrying peace in 

our hearts so we can be at peace with each another.  I believe that all of these practices are important for our well-being 

and spiritual journey. 

 

I also believe that now it is extremely important to use our strength within and actively show our love for others and our 

quest for peace in every aspect of our lives.  It is very comforting and easy to do things the same way in the same manner.  

Sometimes when we become too comfortable, we stop our growth, and miss out on wonderful opportunities. Sometimes 

we need to face our complacent comfort zones, shake off the dust, and change in order to move forward. Sometimes we 

need to change our direction and stand up. 

 

When we hear derogatory remarks against women, men, children, elderly, different races or religions, we don’t have to 

silently cringe inside and say nothing. We can speak up and peacefully say our truth.  When we see someone being 

mistreated, we can offer solace, listen, give them compassion and hope, and stand by them until they can stand up on their 

own.  

 
“What does the Lord require of you but to do justice, and to love kindness, and to walk humbly with your God?”  Micah 6:8 

 

We can work on increasing diversity in our congregations by inviting people in our community from all walks of life to 

attend our services.  We can also become more accepting of different kinds of worship services, all kinds of spiritual 

music, and be open to new ideas and also respectful of the traditional ways of the church.  We can treat others with love 

and kindness from a place of honesty, generosity, and forgiveness.  We can practice living the truths of our spirit that 

Jesus Christ has taught us.  We can bring this forth in our words and actions as we interact with others. Differences do not 

have to divide us. They can propel us forward into another realm of understanding. 

 
“People fail to get along because they fear each other; they fear each other because they don’t know each other; they don’t know 

each other because they have not communicated with each other.”  - Martin Luther King Jr. 

 

Within all life, unity dwells beyond differences.  Love is the bridge that ignites the soul, honors the self, exposes the truth, 

and creates new beginnings. All of us can ask God to use us, to take who we are, and who we want to be, and what we can 

do, to use it for a purpose greater than ourselves.  All of us can help each other  stand up to do what is right on their 

spiritual journey, trust God, and communicate with one another to help eradicate the fear of the unknown. 

 
 “Courage is an inner resolution to go forward despite obstacles; Cowardice is submissive surrender to circumstances. Courage 

breeds creativity; Cowardice represses fear and is mastered by it. Cowardice asks the question, is it safe? Expediency asks the 

question, is it politic? Vanity asks the question, is it popular? But conscience ask the question, is it right? And there comes a time 

when we must take a position that is neither safe, nor politic, nor popular, but one must take it because it is right.”  

Martin Luther King Jr. 



February 2018 

 
 

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

 
   1 

 
6:30 Choir 
 

2 
 
5:00 Sewing 
Class 
 
 

3 
 
12:30 Stephen 
Ministry 

4 
8:30 Adult Sunday School 
9:30 Worship 
10:45 Sunday School 
11:30 Worship 
1:00 Hmong Admin Council 
 
 

5 
 
6:00 Cub Scouts 
6:30 Speak Up! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

6 
 
 
 
 

7 
3:00 ELL 
4:30 Bible Study 
6:00 Band Practice 
6:00 Prayer Group 
6:00 Meditation TC 
6:30 Book Club 
 
 
 

8 
 
6:30 Choir 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

9 
 
5:00 Sewing 
Class 
6:00 Hmong 
Ministry & Youth 
Bible Study 
 

 
 
 

10 
 
12:30 Stephen 
Ministry 
4:00 Rummage Sale 
Setup 

11 
8:30 Adult Sunday School 
9:30 Worship 
10:45 Sunday School 
11:30 Worship  
12:30 Hmong Women 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

12 
 
8:00 Rummage 
Sale Setup 
6:00 Cub Scouts 
 
 
 

13 
 
8:00 Rummage Sale 
Setup 
6:30 Trustees 
6:45 Communications 
 
 
 
 
 

14 
8:00 Rummage Sale Setup 
3:00 ELL 
4:30 Bible Study 
6:00 Band Practice 
6:00 Prayer Group 
6:00 Meditation TC 
 
 

 

15 
 
8:00 Rummage 
Sale Setup 
6:30 Choir 
 
 
 

16 
 
8:00 Rummage 
Sale 

17 
 
8:00 Rummage Sale 
12:30 Stephen 
Ministry 

 

18 
 
8:30 Adult Sunday School 
9:30 Worship  
10:45 Sunday School 
11:30 Worship 
 

19 
5:00 
Newsletter 
Deadline 
 
6:00 Cub Scouts 
 
 
 

20 
 
6:30 Admin Council 
 
 
 
 
 
 

21 
3:00 ELL 
4:30 Bible Study 
6:00 Band Practice 
6:00 Prayer Group 
6:00 Meditation TC 
6:00 Craft Night 

22 
 
9:00 Copy & Fold 
6:00 Pinewood 
Derby Workshop 
6:30 Choir 
 
 
 

23 

6:00 Hmong 
Ministry & Youth 
Bible Study 
7:00 Pinewood 
Derby Setup 
 

 

 

 

 

 

24  
Homeless Shelter 
8:00 Pinewood 
Derby 
12:30 Stephen 
Ministry 
5:00 Men’s Group 
 
 
 
 

25 
Homeless Shelter 
8:30 Adult Sunday School 
9:30 Worship  
10:45 Sunday School 
11:30 Worship 

26 
 
6:00 Cub Scouts 
 

27 
 
6:30 Outreach & 
Missions 
 
 
 

28 
3:00 ELL 
4:30 Bible Study 
6:00 Band Practice 
6:00 Prayer Group 
6:00 Meditation TC 
6:30 Dinner with David 
 

   

Please take a moment  

to remember our  

homebound members 
 

Linda Jungbluth (B-day 7/11) 
c/o Avalon Assisted Living 

2875 Fish Hatchery Rd, Rm 11 
Fitchburg, WI 53713-3177 

608-274-4350 
 

Justin Kramer (B-day 12/13) 
1601 Wheeler Rd #208 

Madison, WI 53704-7056 
608-416-5343 

 
Carol Rinke (B-day 2/1) 

1524 Wheeler Rd #B 
Madison, WI 53704-1443 

608-249-2638 

 
Marvel Mapes passed away on January 7, 2018. 
Our thoughts and prayers are with her family  

and friends. We will miss her. 

 

 

February Birthdays  

 
Ryan Madden                2/1 
Carol Rinke     2/1 
Luke Thao                       2/15 
Leah Brown                    2/17 
Nancy Brown                 2/21 
Cheng Lee                      2/21 
Joseph Thao                   2/22 
Marlene Treadaway     2/26 
 

Anniversaries 

 
 Ralph & Linda Stinson 2/7 
 

These are the dates that are in the 
database.  If you find that your 
name is not included with the 

Birthdays or Anniversaries, please 
call Matt Treadaway. 

 
 

Christian Education Opportunities  
 

Anyone interested in learning about God’s love is 
invited to join any of these classes at any time. 

 

Early Adult Sunday School meets on Sundays 
at 8:30 in the Youth Room. 

Sunday School for All at 10:45 The Adult 
Class meets in the Choir Room.  The 
Children’s Class meets in the Youth Room.  

Wednesday Bible Study begins at 4:30. This 
is an ongoing study of the Old and New 
Testament.  

The Youth Group meets Wednesday and 
Friday.  Please check the Bellringer and 
Bulletin for activities, topics and times. 

Dinner with Rev. David will continue on the 
fourth Wednesday of each month at 6:30 in 
the Parsonage.  

Mid-Week Meditation The call in number is 
1-641-715-3836.  The access code is 486727. 

 

Save the date for  
SAUMC 65TH Anniversary 

Saturday, December 1, 2018 

Recipes are needed for our Anniversary Cookbook.  Please share your favorite church potluck recipes for beverages, 

appetizers, main dishes, vegetables or desserts. 

Please give recipes to Cyndy Hoffman or e-mail to: cyndy8756@gmail.com. 

Help Wanted 
Ron Hoffman will be leaving his position as Church Custodian at the end of 
February.  We thank him for his work and are looking for a replacement. 

 


